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St Patrick’s Day 
March 14 2008 
 
On the hottest St Patrick’s Day imaginable, 1800 of us gathered in 
the O’Malley Sports Centre to celebrate Eucharist on our patronal 
feast and invest our student leaders. Students and staff were joined by 
parents, many Old Collegians and various dignitaries. 125 Old 
Collegians then enjoyed their Annual St Patrick’s Day Luncheon. 
 
The day started with the Blessing of the Br R.M.Miller Wing by 
George Cardinal Pell, Archbishop of Sydney, in the company of 
Bishop Peter Connors, Bishop of Ballarat and Patron of the College. 
The Opening was carried out by Mr Stephen Elder, accompanied by 
College Captain, Thomas Kavanagh, and former Headmaster, Br Bill 
Wilding. Mr Elder is Chair of the College Board’s Buildings 
Committee, Director of Catholic Education for the Archdiocese of 
Melbourne and Secretary of the Catholic Capital Grants Company of 
Victoria. 
 
The day concluded with the Blessing of the Old Collegians Pavilion 
which is all but complete. More than 100 Old Collegians joined with 
Cardinal George and Bishop Peter, Board members, staff, the Student 
Council and the College Senior Concert Band in a very convivial 
gathering. Special tribute was paid to the work of the Fundraising 
Committee led by Mr Peter Howley, the Old Collegians Association 
who were led by Dr Andrew Watson during the fundraising period, 
Mr Dennis Foley, Chair of the College Foundation which has 
underwritten the project, Mr Mark Waddington for his coordination 
of the fundraising and building phases, and to Mr Tony McMaster of 
McMaster Homes, for his undertaking the huge task of Project 
Manager. 
 
The support of the entire College community to bring this day and 
these works to fruition must be acknowledged - humbly and 
sincerely.  
 
Br R. M. Miller Wing Opening  
 
A message of congratulations was received from the Hon. Julia 
Gillard to commemorate the opening of the Br RM Miller Wing last 
Friday. The following is an excerpt from her letter:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO THE COMMUNITY OF ST PATRICK’S COLLEGE, 
BALLARAT 

 
On behalf of the Commonwealth Government I would like to 
congratulate St Patrick’s College on the official opening of the 
refurbishment of and conversion to provide science and technology 
facilities. 
  
I regret that a Commonwealth Government representative could not 
be with you today to celebrate the opening. The Commonwealth 
Government believes that every child deserves the right to a quality 
education, and this project is one way of helping to create a positive 
learning environment.  The funding provided for this project brings 
us one step closer in meeting the Commonwealth Government’s goal 
to provide students with the best possible facilities and equipment.  
 
The Commonwealth Government will continue to work with schools 
so that students have the opportunity to achieve to the very best of 
their abilities. I extend my gratitude to the staff at St Patrick’s 
College for constantly meeting the demands that are placed upon you 
in nurturing your students.  I know that the parents of St Patrick’s 
College students believe their children’s education is in the best 
hands. 
 
Sincerely  
 
THE HON JULIA GILLARD MP 
Deputy Prime Minister  
Minister for Education, Employment and Workplace Relations  
Minister for Social Inclusion 
 
 
 

 

Br R. M. Miller Wing  Blessing and Opening 
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End of Term One 
 
The end of term has come about quickly and all parents should 
receive an important mail out early next week which includes a series 
of important documents. The mail out will include the Term I Interim 
Report, information and booking sheets for the Parent and Student-
Teacher interviews scheduled for Thursday April 24, information 
about the Parents & Friends’ Association Fee Raffle and donation 
cards and information about the 2008 Edmund Rice Day Walkathon 
and Celebrations which will take place on Monday May 5.  
 
I would encourage all parents to sit with their son and go through 
their interim reports with them. It is important to discuss the 
strengths and weaknesses as indicated by teachers with the boys and 
then to make appointments to follow these issues up and work with 
the teachers on April 24. Please do not be put off by your son saying 
that it is not necessary to come in and talk with his teachers – 
regardless of the status of his interim report, teacher welcome the 
opportunity to discuss the progress he is making in their classes. This 
conversation can happen at any stage but I feel that it is important to 
take advantage of a time put aside for these conversations to take 
place. Please come along on Thursday, April 24 and talk with 
teachers about your son and the progress being made this year. 
 
The Student Council have decided that they would like to raise 
$40,000 in this year’s Edmund Rice Day Walkathon. That equates to 
approximately $40 per boy. Again, I would encourage each boy to 
make a start on asking for donations from friends, family and 
neighbours during the holidays. The money raised will go directly to 
various agencies and places who appreciate the generous support we 
give them as a school. Encourage your son(s) to make a big effort 
this year and to reach the $40 target! 
 
Summer Uniform 
 
At a recent Year 12 Student Council meeting a decision was taken to 
extend the period during which boys will be permitted to wear the 
College shorts to school for 2008. This decision reflects this year’s 
very short Term 1. Boys will be allowed to wear the College shorts 
up until and including Friday April 18. All boys must be wearing 
long trousers to school from Monday April 21; trousers must be worn 
until the end of Term 3. 
 
Term Two dates 
 
I would like to clarify the term dates for boys in Term Two: 
 
Monday April 7  Classes commence for all students 
Thursday April 24 No classes: Parent-Student-Teacher 

Interviews 
Friday, June 20  Term Two finishes 
 
Term Two classes will conclude on Friday, June 20 for all boys; boys 
in Year 10 will undertake Work Experience placements commencing 
the week of June 23. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St Patrick’s Day Events 
 
I know that the wonderful celebrations and events that occurred at 
the College last Friday for St Patrick’s Day will be covered 
elsewhere in this edition of The Crest, but I wanted to add my thanks 
and congratulations to all boys who participated throughout the day. 
The Student Council had a big day assisting at the three functions 
(the opening of the Br R.M. Miller Wing, the St Patrick’s Day Mass 
and Presentations and the blessing of the OCA Pavilion). The Senior 
Band also played brilliantly at these three functions and I thank them 
for their support. Thanks also to all boys for the way they conducted 
themselves in the Mass in very hot conditions – they were a credit to 
themselves, the families and the College. Well done, boys! 
 
I hope that all boys and their families have a holy Easter and a happy 
holiday to end what has been a very busy first term! I look forward to 
seeing all boys back at school on Monday, April 7 for classes! 
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Headmaster’s Excellence and Academic Endeavour Awards 
 
Four awards were presented to students at this week’s College 
Assembly.  
 
The first was a Headmaster’s Excellence Award presented to Year 
10 student Diarmaid Driscoll  for his short story A Memory of White. 
Diarmaid’s short story was based on events from the frontline of 
World War � and was written in response to the text All Quiet on the 
Western Front which the Year 10 boys have been reading in English 
this term. His story showed an extremely high level of language 
usage and development. Diarmaid explained that when he writes this 
type of story, he is attempting to paint a picture with words. A goal 
he achieved with distinction in this piece. Diarmaid plans to further 
his writing skills in the coming years and hopes to one day be a 
professional novel writer. Congratulations, Diarmaid. 
 
A second Headmaster’s Excellence Award was presented to Year 9 
student Matthew Norman for his Melbourne Multiculturalism task. 
Matthew’s work displayed two key elements: attention to detail and 
an appetite for knowledge. His Multiculturalism task contained detail 
and a depth of response well above that expected of a Year 9 student. 
He made excellent use of graphs and Venn diagrams and his Ten 
Suggestions to Improve Australia’s Immigration Policy could easily 
be forwarded to the Prime Minister for consideration. The task also 
highlighted the pride Matthew takes in the work he submits (all 
pages word processed, clearly labelled graphs and diagrams, use of 
legends and keys). Well done Matthew on an outstanding piece of 
work. 
 
Two Academic Endeavour Awards were also presented. The first 
of these went to Year 11 student Daniel Sharp. Daniel received his 
award in recognition of two important aspects which all students 
should be striving for. Firstly, submitting work of a consistently high 
standard for assessment and, secondly for being highly organised in 
his approach to studies. Daniel explained to me that he sees his 
success coming from his high level of application to the task at hand 
and willingness to ‘do a bit more’. For Daniel, doing a bit more 
means asking for extra questions or challenges and completing his 
own research. The outcome of applying these work habits was 
evident recently in Daniel’s VCE Unit 3/4 Business Management 
studies when he attained a perfect score, 100%, for the first SAC. 
Well done, Daniel!  
 
 
 
 



The second Academic Endeavour Award also went to a Year 11 
student, Jarryd Allan . One of the reasons Jarryd was nominated for 
this award was for his perfect score, 100%, for his for VCE Units 3/4 
Physical Education SAC. However, the award recognises much more 
than just this excellent result. After meeting with Jarryd, I see a 
student who has attained academic success because of the way he 
approaches his studies. 
 
Jarryd explained to me how he listened closely to his teacher re-
telling what students in previous years had done to help them become 
academically successful. Jarryd heard about how he should be using 
the resources that have been placed on the College intranet, the 
importance of pre and wide reading and the value of summary notes. 
Reflecting on the experiences of past students has helped Jarryd to 
‘short cut’ the time it has taken for him to come to understand what it 
takes to be the best student you can be. A valuable lesson that all 
students can learn from.  
 
Congratulations to all four of this week’s awards winners. Each has 
given a valuable insight into what all students can be doing to 
improve their learning.   
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Encourage the Crew 
 
Bishop Peter Connors' homily on St Patrick's Day explored the theme 
of Christ as the coxswain in the rowing boat. He gave the regular 
definition of a coxswain, citing that this rower is charged with both 
steering the team and setting the stroke rate. However, he added a 
further quality: encouraging the crew. This is a salutary reflection at 
the commencement of the Easter ceremonies. Christ urges us on in 
the race.   
 
The four pillars of the College, so prominent in our gathering rite, 
underscores this insight of Bishop Connors. St Patrick's Day 
celebrations, openings and hospitality certainly gave heart to our 
College and urged us on as a faith community. 
 
One of the key features of the Mass was the commissioning that 
Brother Bill Wilding gave to the College community. Far from being 
a daunting task the parameters of the following commissioning 
somewhat encourages us all this Easter Weekend. 
 
Commissioning Rite 
 

Edmund Rice Education Australia commissions you to 
continue the pillar of joy . 
In the spirit of our founder we call you to be a community 
that rejoices in Christ and is attuned to God’s self-giving in 
Him. 

 
Edmund Rice Education Australia commissions you to 
continue the pillar of faith . 
In the spirit of our founder we call you to stake your lives 
on a firm and solid personal relationship with God. 
Rest in the unshakeable confidence that God is with you 
and match this vibrant faith with good works. 

 
Edmund Rice Education Australia commissions you to 
continue the pillar of tradition . 
In the spirit of our founder we call you to take your part in 
handing on those treasures of the past. 
Our liberating God saves us and calls us to keep alive the 
memory of God’s power working in the St Patrick’s 
College community. 

 

Edmund Rice Education Australia commissions you to 
continue the pillar of excellence. 
In the spirit of our founder we call you to unite your efforts 
with the will of God. 
Be instruments of God in the world and go about all your 
tasks carefully and well, thereby displaying excellence in 
all endeavours. 
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Welcome to the Term One break. I hope families have a chance to 
enjoy Easter and re-energise themselves.  Many boys will have term 
break work to complete, especially if undertaking a Unit 3 VCE 
Study.  This is essential as when we return there will only be nine 
weeks until mid year exams. 
 
Term 2 
Term 2 for students will begin on Monday April 7. This will be a 
Day 1 on student Timetables. Year 7 and 8 students will continue 
with the Term 1 timetable for the first two weeks. This will enable 
rotation subjects to finish off. A new Term 2 Timetable will 
commence in the third week of term.  
 
Mail Out 
This Crest is part of a College mail out. Included are Interim Reports, 
Parent and Student/Teacher Interview Booking forms and other 
information.  
 
Parent and Student/Teacher Interviews 
 
Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews will take place on Thursday April 
24 (Week 3 of Term 2).  Families will receive Booking forms with 
this mail out.  Based on the Interim reports, families should book 
times with teachers to attend these interviews.  Boys need to book 
times with their relevant teachers next term.  All Pastoral tutors will 
go through the process and remind them to make bookings.  If you 
are unsure of the process then please contact the College for 
clarification.  A reminder will be placed in next Term’s Crest.  Please 
note that because of the interviews, no classes will operate on this 
day and boys are expected to attend interviews with their parents. 
 
Boarding Parent and Student/Teacher Interviews  
At the commencement of each new term the College conducts Parent 
and Student -Teacher interviews for boarding families. Due to classes 
re-commencing on the first day of the new term, please note that 
interviews will be conducted on Monday April 7 from 3.40 pm.  If 
you would like to meet with one or more of your son’s teachers could 
you please follow this procedure to make an appointment:  
 

·  Please phone the College office on 53 311 688 during the 
term break and ask to make an appointment. Reception 
staff will have sheets for all teachers and will make an 
appointment between 3.40 and 5 pm.  

·  Appointments will be for 10 minutes.  
 
Timings for interviews will be determined according to return travel 
distance home. Priority will be given to families who will be 
travelling a considerable distance to get home.  
  
Please also note that the College will conduct a day of parent and 
student- teacher meetings on Thursday April 24 (1 pm - 9pm). This is 
the first day of a four day EXEAT weekend for boarding students 
and may be more convenient for some families. Booking details for 
these interviews will be included with the Term 1 Interim report.  
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Term One is now over and many staff and students are wondering 
how we fitted so much into such a short space of time.  This term has 
seen us enjoy much success in a variety of sports.  It is satisfying to 
see so many of our young men avail themselves of the opportunities 
to be involved as part of a team, learning many skills, many of which 
they will be able to transfer to areas other than sport.   
 
Other students involved themselves in the band, public speaking, 
student leadership, the Social Justice Group and St Vincent de Paul.  
Those who made the effort to become involved have added so much 
to our community and have developed themselves in the process.  I 
encourage all students to be involved in more than compulsory 
activities in Term Two, and to give strong consideration to joining a 
group or activity that is different to one they would normally choose:. 
This will assist boys to develop in a multi-faceted way. 
 
On May 5 we will celebrate Edmund Rice Day, which is also our 
major fundraising effort for the year.  Commendably, some of our 
young men will raise hundreds of dollars.  I encourage all students to 
raise at least $40, as much of this money will support a school in 
Africa where the students have far less opportunities than the ones 
we sometimes take for granted at St Patrick’s.  This is an opportunity 
for students to show they have compassion for their fellow man.  
Where students have part time jobs they would do well to make a 
significant contribution to the $40 themselves. 
 
On April 24 I look forward to seeing all students attending the Parent 
and Student - Teacher interviews. This term staff have provided 
maths tuition every Monday night. Some students attended with 
specific questions for which they needed assistance, others simply 
used it as a structured homework time to complete their maths, 
accessing help only rarely.  Both of these approaches are fine, and I 
encourage any Senior School student who wishes to improve his 
mathematics to attend. 
  
Finally I would like to wish all a safe and happy Easter, and I thank 
staff and students for their positive start to the year. 
 
Edmund Rice Awards are presented to students displaying 
positive behaviours in line with the charism of Blessed Edmund 
Rice. 
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Edmund Rice Awards are presented to students displaying 
positive behaviours in line with the charism of Blessed Edmund 
Rice. 
 

����

"����92�������������*�"����92�������������*�"����92�������������*�"����92�������������*�� ���
�&
� �� � :
�� ()���� �$� ���� 7�$��5&�
*$��
$���&$�)� ���� &$� !
�;�
�#�$�6 ����
�

 
 

+!�*���������+!�*���������+!�*���������+!�*���������� ���
�����&.�+0$�&
����&&)������&.�+0$�&
����&&)������&.�+0$�&
����&&)������&.�+0$�&
����&&)�� ���
�
�+&�$������
� �
�+&�$������
� �
�+&�$������
� �
�+&�$������
�  

 
Edmund Rice Awards are presented to students displaying 
positive behaviours in line with the charism of Blessed Edmund 
Rice. 
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SPC House Athletics Carnival 
 
The House Athletics Carnival will be held on Wednesday April 16 at 
Llanberris Reserve located in York Street. All students are required 
to be in attendance on the day of the carnival. Students are to wear 
their House coloured top, SPC PE Shorts and sneakers. Students are 
NOT to wear thongs. Students are also asked to bring their own 
lunch and drinks. Parents are welcome to attend the Athletics 
Carnival to support their sons. 
 
BAS v AGSV Summer Carnival 
 
10 students represented BAS in the Annual Summer Sports 
competition against the Associated Grammar Schools of Victoria 
(AGSV) on Monday March 17 at Penleigh and Essendon Grammar 
School. Congratulations to Cricket participants; Matthew Begbie, 
Nicholas O'Brien and Ben Hayes. Tennis participants included Shaun 
Lyle, Mitchell Taylor, Mitchell Phelps and Tom Young. Volleyball 
participants included Clayton Zanella, Nicholas Johnstone and 
Lachlan Clydesdale. 
 
Hockey Competition 
 
The Senior hockey competition will begin in week 2 with the College 
currently advertising for coaches and managers for the team. Anyone 
interested in the coaching and management roles should contact Mr 
Chris Gleeson.   
 
 
Senior Tennis 
Mr Hamish McCrum   
 
Well done to members of the Senior Tennis Teams on their 
performances in respective sections of the BAS Senior Tennis 
Competition. The 1st IV were Premiers remaining undefeated 
throughout the season and the 2nd IV were runners up. The best 
player awards for the season were awarded to Shaun Lyle for the 1st 
IV and Stephen Bongiorno for the 2nd IV. Well done to all boys on a 
successful season.  
 
Junior Tennis Season Concludes 
Mr Steve Callahan and Mrs Margaret McIntyre 
 
Congratulations to all players who participated in the Year 7 Tennis 
programme. These players are; Caleb King, Pat McKinnon, Declan 
Leishman, Mitch Kennendy, David Widdison, Samuel Willian, Joel 
Karslake, Ned Curwood, Kelly Lyle, Tom O’Shae, Peter Hear, Jack 
Gunn, Caleb McGrath and Sean Willmott 
 
Congratulations to the following players that participated in the Year 
8 Tennis programme. Anthony Jreige, Dylan Achison, Glen 
Coleman, Tyson Jenkin, Jordan Atkinson, Jai Shah, Jonathan Lenkic, 
Matt Stewart, Jack Gunn, Matthew Cove, Jack Sloan, Edward 
Meagher and Dylan Page-Coull. 
 
 
Lawn Bowls Grand Final 
Mr Barry Schuurs 
 
Congratulation to the lawn bowls team who won the Ballarat 
Regional Bowls Association Perpetual Shield. The team displayed a 
high level of skill throughout the entire competition and were 
deserved winners.   
 
 
 

Student Achievements 
 
On Sunday March 16, four boys represented the Ballarat Sebastopol 
Cycling Club at the State Teams Championship. Congratulations to 
Ciaran Conaughton, Charles Martin, Killian Plastow, Conor Dickson 
and Beau McIntosh who all achieved excellent results.   
 
 
Swimming 2008 – Another Stellar Season!  
 
St Patrick’s College Swimming Championships 2008 
 
The highlight of the St Patrick’s College Swimming Championships 
held at Eureka Pool on Monday February 25 was the breaking of 
Julian Murphy’s 1989 U/16 Butterfly record of 30.37 seconds by 
Dylan Rodger with a swim of 29.66 sec.  
 

Age Group Name Points 
Under 12 
Champion 

Harry Murphy   49 points 

Runner Up Nic Richardson   42 points 
Under 13 
Champion 

Jack Gunn    76 points 

Runner Up Jeremy Seymour-
Quest 

68 points 

Under 14 
Champions 

Marcus Simpson    
Mitchell Randall   

74 points 
69  points 

Under 15 
Champion 

James Elford 73 points 

Runner Up Matthew Norman   64 points 
Under 16 
Champion 

Jake Clark-Ballis 77  points 

Runner Up    Dylan Rodger 71  points 
Under  17 
Champion 

Julian Atwood 80 points 

Runner Up Clayton Zanella 46  points 
Open Champion   Nathan Sobey 74  points    
Runner Up     Timothy Rodger    64  points   
 
Full results for all races are included in the E-newsletter.  
 
Well done to all swimmers on the day.  
 
Thank you once again to the officials of the Midlands District 
Swimming Association: 
Chris Reese – Programme Compiler and Timing and Results 
Leonie Darken and Karen Lyle  – Timing and Results 
Robin Alexander –  Starter 
Beverley Horwood – Chief Timekeeper 
 
Thanks to all the parents who helped as timekeepers and who have 
supported their sons in swimming .in 2008.  
                                                                                                                                 
Midland Secondary Schools Swimming 
On Sunday, February 24, at the Midlands Secondary School 
Swimming, Matthew Norman   won the 15/U 100m Freestyle and 
with Patrick Thorpe won the Courier Shield for the 100m Pairs 
Relay. 
 
The team of Tim Rodger, Dylan Rodger, Matthew Norman and Jake 
Clark-Ballis won the Phil Harris Shield for the Open 4 x 50m Relay. 
 
Ballarat Associated Schools’ Swimming 
St Patrick’s College continued its unbeaten run with its 29th 
consecutive win in the Ballarat Associated Schools Boys Swimming 
Championship at Eureka Swimming Pool on March 12, 2008. In 
another magnificent effort, individual team members sacrificed 
personal glory for team success in a thirty one point win. 
 



Captain Tim Rodger displayed fine leadership with a strong swim in 
the Senior breaststroke. He was ably supported by Vice Captains, 
Rhys Allan in the freestyle and Michael Keem in the breaststroke and 
by  Thomas Kavanagh, Nathan Sobey, Clayton Zanella, Tom Nolan, 
Chris Munn and by Julian Atwood’s fine butterfly swim. 
 
Once again Jake Clark-Ballis and Dylan Rodger  bolstered the Senior 
Age Group in winning the  backstroke and  coming second in the 
100m freestyle and only losing two points in the Under Sixteen 
division, where they were ably supported by Dylan Prozzo, Patrick 
Thorpe, Thomas Smardon ,Willem Naber and Aaron Mullane. A 
strong performance by the Under Fifteen swimmers, James Elford, 
Matthew Norman, Nicholas Thomas, Patrick Thorpe and Aaron 
Lewicki in losing just eight points enabled the two age groups to win 
the Intermediate Pennant by 34 points. 
 
The Under Fourteen swimmers, Mitchell Randall, Marcus Simpson, 
Liam Jordan, Ben Rodger, Alex Thompson, Blake Prozzo, Sam 
Hines and Elliott Leviston improved significantly  on last year, 
which augurs well for next year – our attempt at 30 in a row!  
 
The Under Thirteen swimmers, led very well by Jack Gunn, who was 
well supported by Jeremy Seymour Quest, Josh Benfield and Jordan 
Atkinson performed above expectations.  
 
Thanks 
Thank you to Br Bernie Scott for his coaching in both swimming and 
gymnastics and Mr Tom Jobling for his expertise in the Swimming 
Improvement Programme and the training of the BAS team. Their 
input and expertise makes a significant difference to the quality of 
the programme offered to all boys.  
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Parents and Friends Association  
Mr Bernard Wilson  
 
We are well and truly in full swing as term one comes to an end.  The 
School Fee Raffle has been organised and you will be receiving your 
tickets this week as part of the Term 1 mail out.  Please respond 
quickly to this fundraiser as the outcome will benefit all students – 
besides which who wouldn’t love to have one of our boys fees paid 
for the year!   
 
Contact has been made with Bray Raceway in regards to holding the 
4th annual Trots Night. This is a premium event run by the P & F in 
conjunction with the SPC Rowing Club and is always a great night 
out for all who attend.  We are awaiting confirmation of the date for 
this event, so please keep an eye on the Crest for the date. 
 
You may be aware the College is holding the inaugural St Patrick’s 
College Art Exhibition in September – in the new Pavilion. There 
will be two prizes awarded ‘The Flanagan Art Prize’ an acquisition 
prize open to all entrants, plus ‘The St Patrick’s College Emerging 
Artist Prize’.  We are looking for volunteers from all sectors of the 
College community to assist us in both the lead up to the event and 
during the Art exhibition scheduled for the weekend of September 12 
to 14, 2008.   
 
If you are able to assist us please contact the P&F and register your 
interest.  We hope that the College and the broader Ballarat 
community will get behind the Art Exhibition to ensure it raises the 
awareness of art within the College and also raises the profile of the 
College in the wider community. 
 
 
 
 

The P&F AGM will be held at the April meeting – Tuesday April 22.  
This is usually held in March but due to the timing of Easter and the 
first term break this has been pushed back to April. Please come 
along and learn more about the P&F - just because you attend does 
not mean you will end up on the Committee! It takes many hands to 
make light work, so for the sake of our boys please consider getting 
involved.  
 
Enrolment @ St Patrick's College, Year 7, 2009  
 
To receive a 2009 Enrolment Package please contact Ms Caitlin 
Bennett on 53 311688 or cbennett@stpats.vic.edu.au  Please note 
that Year 7 2009 Enrolment closes on March 28, 2008.  
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Canteen 
Canteen Roster Monday April 7 to Friday April 11. Please, if unable 
to attend phone Veronica 5335 6244, Cheryl 5339 3655 or the 
College Canteen on 5322 4481, preferably the evening before your 
rostered day.  
 
Monday April 7  
Jan Burgess, Bernadette Driscoll, Maureen Mason, Julie Ronan, Pam 
Ryan, Susan Haase, Jane McDonough, Debbie Coutts 
 
Tuesday April 8 
Claire Torpy, Jenny McErvale, Karen McMaster, Simone Meagher, 
*Julianne Allen, *Catherine Clarke, *Julianne Slater, Maria McOwan 
 
Wednesday April 9 
*Maria Cook, *Kathy Harris, Kathy Walters, *Debbie Lee, Robyn 
Lavery, Paula Bandy, Melinda Nicholls, Margaret Rowe 
 
Thursday April 10  
Cheryl Clough, Jo Cowan, Catherine Craig, Libby Harrison, Colleen 
O’Sullivan, Bridget Vallance, Cathy Van Rijin, Monica Dickson. 
 
Friday April 11  
*Catherine Schuuis, Suzan Azzopardi, Janice Foley, Bronwyn 
Stewart, Mary Hopkins, *Katherine Mundy, Michelle Salvatore, 
Glenda Jones, Linda O’Hagan, *Donna Waightman, Dianne Dibono, 
*Helen Spratling. 
 
*Not in attendance for the entire canteen duty 
 
 
 
Uniform Shop 
Please contact Annette on 5333 7486 for personal fitting 
appointments. 
 
Uniform Shop hours effective Term 2: 
Tuesday 12 - 4.00 pm 
Thursday 12- 4.00 pm 
In order for parents to purchase long pants, the Uniform Shop 
will also be open on Thursday April 3 from 12-5.00 pm.  
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Retreat In Daily Life 
Retreat In Daily Life will be offered to people in the Ballarat region 
in June 2008.  Please note the following dates in your diary.  June 5 - 
June 20, 2008. Details and enrolment forms will be available in 
April. Enquiries: Maureen McAloon ph: 5332 7797 email: 
maureen_mcaloon@hotmail.com; Peggy Nijam ph: 5330 2693 email: 
peggy@vic.chariot.net.au 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Golden Point Junior Football Club 
 
Invites all past and new players to the Annual registration day and 
BBQ at White Flat oval on Sunday March 16 from 12.00 Midday 
until 2.00 pm. 
New Players Invited in all grades Under 10's, Under 12's, Under 
13.5, Under 15's & Under 16.5's – from 1/1/2008 .  
 
Come along and join a "Great Family Club" 
 
For More Information Phone 
Peter McErvale 0408 508674 
John McKinnon 0417 314921 
Barry Wright 0417 053532 
 
 
 
WAY OF THE CROSS 
 
The annual pilgrimage of the Way of the Cross to Black Hill will be 
held this Good Friday starting at 10am from St Columba’s Parish 
Church in Lydiard St. The Way of the Cross recreates Christ’s last 
steps has been a regular ecumenical event in Ballarat for over 30 
years. 
 
People of all ages and Christian denominations fill the streets of 
Ballarat North as they reflected on the final hours of Jesus' life. The 
event, which starts at 10am at St Columba's Church, finishes around 
midday at the Black Hill lookout, and attracts up to 1000 people.  
 
The procession combines prayer, song and reflection on 15 stations 
to remember Christ's sacrifice for mankind at Calvary and finishes 
with a station expressing hope in the Resurrection.  
 
Marchers take turns in carrying a memorial cross between the 
stations as the procession moves across Lydiard St, turns into Neil St 
and Chisholm St before moving up the winding road to the Black 
Hill Lookout. 
 
The procession is open to all denominations and often reflects a large 
mixture of Christians from throughout the Ballarat and wider region. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Australian National Rowing Championships 
 

 

Br R. M. Miller Wing  Blessing and Opening 
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Key Dates 
 
Monday April 7 
Students Commence Term 2 
Residential Meeting, 5 pm  
 
Wednesday April 9 
Year 12 Retreat 
 
Thursday April 10  
Year 12 Retreat 
 
Wednesday April 16 
House Athletics Day – Llanberris 
Reserve  
 
Thursday April 24 
Parent and Student/Teacher 
Interviews, 1 -9 pm  
Boarding EXEAT Weekend  
 
Friday April 25 
Anzac Day 
Boarding Exeat Weekend  
 
Monday May 5 
Edmund Rice Day Mass 
 
Monday June 9 
Queens Birthday – Public Holiday 
 
Wednesday June 11 
Year 12 Exams 
 
Friday June 13 
End of VCE Semester One 
 
Friday June 20 
End of Term 2 
 

The Blessing of the Old Collegians Pavilion 

 

 

Br R. M. Miller Wing  Blessing and Opening 
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